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Note: The purpose of this meeting is to discuss the following four proposed constitutional amendments. No decisions, votes, or motions will be made at this meeting; these will occur at Friday’s regularly scheduled VUSAC meeting.

Proposed Amendments:

1. Removal of clubs commissioner and transfer of clubs commissioner role to VPI role.

2. Turning the communications commissioner position to a hired rather than elected one.

3. Transferring office management and meeting attendance record roles of VPI to the Secretary.

4. Installation of a Professional Development Commissioner.
ELECTIONS – Samantha
There was a conversation with the CLC today about how to put out the election package because the VUSAC positions are currently in reform. We have decided to delay nominations until after the VUSAC meeting on Friday. If the proposed changes to the constitution pass, then the nomination forms will go out. Nominations are set to close March.7. Our nomination period is now half as long so Jelena and I agreed that VUSAC members should be promoting the elections as much as possible. Nothing else is changing to the election forms.

CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENTS DISCUSSION
Jelena: I was hoping today we could discuss the changes to positions. We have the amendments and we can now discuss them since everyone is aware of them.
Jade: I think there was a review mainly of the clubs and communication commissioner and new VPI responsibilities and the only thing I really saw as a challenge was if VPI takes over clubs and has to do constitutional amendments, how much time that would take.

Dan: I agree with Jade that even though you take out office duties, the clubs role still outweighs that duty role and I don’t think the VPI will do it efficiently. Because clubs need specific attention; I’m not talking about the big things like reports, but I think more of the small jobs take a lot of time and because VPI is already busy, I think attention to clubs will be minimized.

Zack: Kathleen has agreed that this is a good idea because the thinking that is when you elect someone, it’s hard to know from an outside perspective what the club person specifically does. The boundaries are vague for how VUSAC operates, so we think it would clarify a lot of things if you combined the roles. I definitely hear the concern, but our current VPI has said it’s a good idea.

Jade: I think it is a good idea. I more so meant it from a practical standpoint, that if this person had these responsibilities, it needs to be clearly outlined in the role definition of the VPI. The person would have to establish a timeline for when they’ll actually be working.

Kathleen enters 7:27pm.

Jelena: [Reads out proposed amendments.]

Alan: Initially one of my concerns with clubs to VPI was it would be a lot of work, but I think it’s a lot of work if the VPI does it alone. But if there were MAL support, the heavy work could be spread to MALs to lighten the load. It would be an interesting opportunity for a MAL.

Sienna: I don’t know if this is something we have to do now, but in the VPE part there’s something about International Night, and that’s been bounced to E&E, so we need to amend that as well, in future.

Jade: Am I just misreading it, or where does it say VPI is responsible for dealing with the constitution?
Jelena: In the portion talking about upkeep of VUSAC internal memory. But the constitution is a general judiciary responsibility to upkeep the constitution.

Jade: So I thought the VPI job was to make sure you put up the amendments in the constitution directly for the website.

Kathleen: I currently allocated my responsibility of keeping track of meeting attendance and putting it in the minutes to Enxhi [the secretary], so that [constitutional input] should be added to the secretary role as well.
Sienna: As it’s in here as a VPI responsibility [making sure everyone attends meetings], is that more of a practical “I’m writing this down” or like “I’m taking responsibility and disciplining this”.

Kathleen: The last several VPIs didn’t do that at all. But then we had a meeting where I created this spreadsheet for people coming to meetings. And it seemed redundant for Enxhi having to wait for minute edits as well as attendance from me, so I just gave the task over to her. So I think it would be pretty straightforward in that way.

Jelena: [reads Budget steering committee change]
Alan: Having someone who’s not elected in the budgeting process is concerning because this adds a nonelected factor into the decision-making process.

Zack: The other side of that is that VUSAC often takes criticism for being too exclusive, so getting someone outside of VUSAC is good.

Jade: One thing I never understood is why there’s no commissioner, other than clubs, on this committee. So if we lose a commissioner representation, then we should put a commissioner back.

Sienna: In terms of the VCU member, how do we really select that person? What’s the process? Would there be an application?

Conor: Yea, I agree with Jade and Sienna, like my experience for positions is that somebody just kind of gets chosen randomly. But then if it’s someone not associated with VUSAC, there’s no way to discipline them and they could just not show up.

Sebastien: I’m just wondering why all the spots need to be filled. But I definitely think a VCU member is not a good idea. I know it shows VUSAC is not exclusive, but I think someone who does end up on the committee probably won’t make that much of a difference in getting people to know about VUSAC. Also, if this person isn’t in VUSAC, then they may not understand everything going on.

Angela enters 7:44pm.
Dan: I don’t think it should be a VCU because generally the budget steering has to share VUSAC interest, so it wouldn’t be effective to have someone out of VUSAC. Also, I don’t think it’s less exclusive because only a small amount of people actually get involved, and it’s just going to be one of those people that get involved with this. So it doesn’t really mean anything to our exclusivity.
Alan: I think the power in the committee should still be elected members. So I think what should happen is either have people you can send to these meetings, or have these meetings open to students.

Kathleen: The issue I see with including a commissioner is that no commission really has a broad enough outlook to be involved with the budget committee, so I can see that being a lot more difficult process if we had a commissioner there advocating for their own budget. They have too much of a vested interest in their commission. I don’t think it should be a general VCU member either.

Leah: Yea I also think it’d be inappropriate to have a commissioner on the budget steering committee because we all have our own agendas and that would allow us to advocate for ourselves.

Zack: I definitely hear that the VCU member would lack the expert knowledge and discipline. How about this: When UTSU has to fill committee spots, people nominate themselves and UTSU has an internal vote to determine who this person should be. Because then you`re accountable to those people that elected you. If we did this, then could a commissioner nominate themselves?
Leah: I don’t think commissioners should be allowed to run for that at all because when I was elected as Arts and Culture to focus and advocate for my own commission’s agenda, there’s no way I could have an unbiased way to advocate for the rest of the budgets.

Lucinda: What about putting a second MAL into the role?

Alan: I would like to also put a second MAL. MALs don’t have structural interest in any commission.

Jelena: I want to caution you guys, please don’t make assumptions that the person is not going to do their job. With respect to having two MALs, in previous years the MALs were paired up with commissioners, so if that continued to happen, then there would be bias. What I think would be important, not just for budget steering, but everything, I think we should have a nomination and election process for VCU members that want to get involved with any committees outside of VUSAC itself. So I think that’d be a good idea to have as a general amendment in future.
Alan: Is there any way to systematize the way MALs were run this year? Because I think it was done well this year.

Jelena: It’s very much up to the judiciary each year for how they want to structure the MALs. I wouldn’t want to write a constitutional amendment for that because I think it should be open to the judiciary based on feedback.

Jade: With regards to the Goldring Student Center committee, why is the president entitled to a vote, but the MAL is not?

Jelena: Ok I don’t know what I did there… I’ll get back to you on that.
Motion: Zack moves to adjourn the emergency meeting, Conor seconds. Unanimous.

Meeting is adjourned.

